Patient FAQs – Why Some Services at Your GP Practice Are Changing

Why are some services no longer being provided by my GP practice?
Your GP practice is under increasing pressure. Like many across the NHS, we are facing rising patient demand, workforce shortages, and growing complexity in care. On top of that, we’ve been asked to take on more responsibilities that were once done by hospitals — often without additional time or resources.
To keep delivering the essential care you rely on — like appointments, long-term condition management, and urgent medical support — we have to make difficult choices about what we can continue to do safely.
What does this mean for my care?
From 1st September 2025, you may notice that we’re no longer able to provide certain services, such as some blood tests, monitoring for medications that require hospital oversight, or injections that aren’t part of your core NHS care.
We will always do our best to signpost you to where you can access these services if they’re no longer available at your practice.
Are these decisions about money?
We want to be clear — this is not about putting finances before patient care. It’s about making sure we can continue to provide safe and sustainable services. The NHS has not provided funding to support some of the additional work we’re being asked to do, which makes it difficult to continue without affecting core services like appointments and urgent care.
Does this mean I won’t be looked after?
Absolutely not. Your GP practice remains committed to your care. These changes are being made precisely so that we can protect the services that matter most and ensure that your practice is still here for you when you need us.
What is the NHS doing about this?
We’ve been told that the NHS is working on alternative arrangements so patients can still access these services elsewhere. Your GP practice will keep you informed if and when this happens.
Is there anything I can do?
If you're affected or concerned, please talk to our practice team. You can also support your local practice by sharing your experience and writing to your MP to highlight how important sustainable general practice is to you and your community.

